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[This issue begins a new feature, “Echoes of the Aeolian Harp,” presenting (last page) an item from the Department’s past.]

****

Dr. Jesse T. Airaudi presented a paper titled “London Bridge is Falling Down, Falling Down: Pugin's Victorian Medievalism and Modernist Architecture” at the 42nd Medieval Congress held at Western Michigan University in Kalamazoo, May 9-13th, 2007.  An earlier version of the paper was presented on April 13th to a meeting of the Twentieth Century research seminar of the Baylor Department of English.
****

Dr. William V. Davis attended the South Central Conference on Christianity and Literature meeting “Crossing Traditions: Faith and Religion in Literature and the Arts” in Taos, New Mexico, May 26-29, 2007, where he gave a paper entitled “A Reading of R. S. Thomas and Robinson Jeffers.”

****

Dr. Tracy Hoffman gave a paper titled "Washington Irving: Mary Shelley's Last Man" at the American Literature Association's 18th Annual Conference in Boston, May 24-27. She also shared a paper titled "Washington Irving's A Tour on the Prairies Transports Atlantic Culture Westward" at the 2007 Atlantic Studies Workshop, co-hosted by Michigan State and the University of Michigan, May 4-5. Earlier in the spring, she presented a paper titled "It Takes An Ocean: Raising Awareness in Transatlantic Studies" at a University of North Texas conference, "Interdisciplinary Collaboration: New Perspectives across Diverse Fields," April 21-22.

 

While at ALA, Dr. Hoffman met with other author society representatives who encouraged her to form the Washington Irving Circle, a society which will fall under the umbrella of the American Literature Association. If she can rally enough support, Dr. Hoffman will host a round table discussion and hold an organizational meeting at the 2008 ALA convention in San Francisco.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

The Department of English is in receipt of a job advertisement searching for interested applicants to teach English at Baiko Gakuin University in Japan.  The position will begin October 2007.  No knowledge of the Japanese language is necessary as long as you are open minded.  Requirements for the position are: MA in English or related field such as Education, History, Drama, Journalism, Communication, Religion, etc.  Students holding a BA with excellent grades and outstanding character may be considered.  Baiko Gakuin is a Christian university located in the beautiful city of Shimonoseki, Yamaguchi pref.  For more information, please contact Yuko Prefume at Yuko_Prefume@baylor.edu or by calling 710-4283. 
CONFERENCES – CALLS FOR PAPERS
Information has been received from Tufts University concerning its 19th Annual English Graduate Conference taking place Friday, October 26, 2007.  The topic of discussion for this year’s conference is Circulation.  Keynote speaker for the conference is Professor Lauren Berlant of the University of Chicago.  Abstracts that explore and problematize circulation from a wide spectrum of fields and disciplines are encouraged.  Abstracts should consist of 1-2 pages and include you email address and phone number.  Abstracts are due July 15, 2007.  For more information, please see the flier on file in CS 106.
****

Information has been received from the American Studies Association of Texas concerning its annual conference scheduled for November 15-17, 2007 at East Texas Baptist University.  The theme of this year’s conference is Cultural Crossings: New Avenues of Discovery in American Studies.  Papers dealing with any aspect of American Studies are welcome.  ASAT especially welcomes those papers that reflect the conference theme of cultural diversity and awareness in American studies.  Papers, abstracts, or panel information is due by August 1, 2007.  For more information, please see the flier on file in CS 106.
****

Echoes of the Aeolian Harp
Sigma Tau Delta held its inaugural banquet at the Elite Café on April 27. The guest speaker was Tom Hanks, Associate Professor of English. The new officers for 1987-88 were inaugurated: president, Nancy Kepner; vice president, Michelle Keener, secretary, Sheri Bufkin; treasurer, Melinda Daugherty; and historian, Audrey woods. Dr. Frank Leavell is faculty advisor.
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